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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council members Paul Freeman, Steve Kahre and John Sanders. Also present was attorney Krista Lockyear, Maintenance Aaron Enlow and Superintendent Jeff Goerges.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe:  In the clerk's office:  I will be meeting with the Department of Local Government finance the first week of August for budget workshop to go over our budget numbers for 2017.  I am currently working on draft budget reports and numbers to give to council for review.

In the Utility Office:  We received notice from the Vanderburgh Auditors office of payment on a few of our outstanding sewer liens from spring tax revenues.  Those should be included in our mid year settlement from county.  
In General Town items:  The Homestead ordinance and resolution was planned for tonight but Evansville tabled the vote last night at their meeting and since we coordinate the Homestead with Evansville city and Vanderburgh county each year, we will move our Homestead vote to our July meeting when we can coordinate again.  The deadline isn't until August 1st so that will be fine.  We expect to receive our tax settlement from county at the end of this month.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.   Wastewater treatment possible alternatives to EWSU

Kahre advised that we are still awaiting some additional information from the engineering firm.

2.   Fire contract with Scott Twp-Umbaugh Study
Stobbs noted that Umbaugh had completed their study and the fire territory was the best option for both the Scott Fire department and the town.  However, Scott Twp trustee Bob Harris continues to hinder progress.
3.   Shop building improvements/storage

Kahre stated that we have sent in our map revisions to Morley & Associates and we expect to have a permit within the next couple months.  We will contact Daviess County metals for scheduling.

4.
Repaving of St Joseph Ave

Stobbs advised that work on repairs and repaving have begun on St Joseph Avenue and will continue throughout the week.
NEW BUSINESS

No new business
Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff Goerges advised that they worked all day today on St Joseph Avenue making repairs, digging ditches and preparing for Metzger to repave it.  The road will be closed during the day the rest of the week.  

Board member’s comments 

Sanders noted that he will not be running for re-election after this term which ends December 2015.
Attorney’s comments 

Lockyear stated that it was brought up that we may need to start charging a fee for false alarm sewer calls from residents.  Council will discuss this issue and see if we need to move forward.

Lockyear noted that EWSU has sent us an amended updated draft contract renewal proposal for us to review.  We will continue to review and discuss changes to the contract renewal.

Resident’s comments 

Dean Blair of 919 Wortman road asked what the plans are for Wortman road ditch drainage.  Kahre replied that ditches on Wortman are on the schedule for this year.
Crystal Kahre stated that one of the town residents said what a great job Aaron Enlow had done with the mowing in town.    

The meeting adjourned at 7:58pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer
